

Facilities & Technology Update

July 2021

Dream. Flourish. Succeed. www.laney.edu

District General Services is accessing the results of the HVAC reports from Forensic Analytics. In the meantime, the flushing of the water system and testing will start the week of July 26th.

Planning for fall face to face classes continues. Deep cleaning of the campus continues and will be complete before fall semester begins.

While we are still awaiting definitive guidance from the district, If you have special needs for your fall classroom or lab please work with your Dean.

The perimeter paving has commenced and should be complete by August 3rd. From July 26 – August 3rd there will be no on-campus parking or car charging available. Parking is available in the faculty staff lot or on the street. Be sure to pay the meter if parking in the street.



The upper garden area behind the bistro will be removed to make way for construction of the new library and EBMUD pipes. The fruit trees will be relocated to the district. The roses and other flowers will be planted around campus. We have several large constructions projects that will be working around that area (locker room renovation, central utility plant modernization, relocation of Eagle Village and new library, learning resource center). Once construction is complete, we'll work with end users

on the landscaping and gardens in

that area.

P

Parking permits should be available for fall semester, though we are still waiting for final guidance from the district. Full-time employees should complete this application. Part-time or hourly faculty or staff should use this form. Permit applications are also available on the Laney Business Office website.

A new fence is going to be installed around the BEST Center along with the window replacement. We expect this building will be available for use for Spring semester.

Several door, window and fencing repairs have been made, include the long overdue gate repair to the baseball bathrooms.

The Fablab will be relocating to the Art Center. A project manager has been assigned to the project and planning is underway.

Leak Remediation Phase III – pending board approval at the end of July, this final phase of leak remediation is slated to being late August.

The Union Bank Branch in the student center will be complete by the end of August.

Planning on working or providing face to face services on campus? Please work with your manager to confirm your space needs so that we can plan services around your needs.

Key requests should be submitted to the business office and must be approved by the Dean or Manager of the area prior to submittal. Forms are available on the Laney Business Office website.

Work orders – work requests can be submitted by emailing the Laney Business Office at lbusinessoffice@peralta.edu or texting 510-599-9411.

Facilities Planning Committee meets the 1st Monday of the month during the fall and spring semesters and meetings are open to everyone.

https://laney.edu/facilitiesplanningcommittee/



An important item of the Laney
Master Technology plan is to
refresh desktop computers.
Computers in some student labs
are almost ten years old. Over the
next several months, Laney IT will
be working on a major project to
upgrade the labs with new
computers. A more detailed plan
will be shared once equipment is
ordered.

A new application called ConexEd
is being implemented for online student Counseling. Counselors are being trained district-wide on this new platform.

Laney IT is working with various departments to update their infrastructure. The Athletics Weight Room and Gym areas got new TV monitors. Some work remains to connect all their equipment.



The Laney Bistro and Cafeteria are now equipped with new cash registers and an updated Point of Sale system. Chip card readers will be installed next month.

Over the Summer, IT will be working installing new computers in several areas- Financial Aid, Gateway to College and Welcome Center. Laptops for Counselors will also be updated.

Laney IT Continues to provide remote tech support all week.
Limited on-site support is provided on Monday/Wednesday.
Please contact us at

laneyhelpdesk@peralta.edu. For PeopleSoft class scheduling questions, faculty should email Laneyscheduler@peralta.edu. If you need assistance with website changes, your website account or WordPress training please email laneywebhelp@peralta.edu

Laney IT is working with facilities on clearing e-waste from campus.

If you have old technology equipment in your areas, please let us know and we will pick it up.

Areas that currently have Konica-Minolta leased printers will get new printers this week.